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August 1, 2014 

 

          
Fort Myers Beach, Florida  

 
 

Hello to the Chapel by the Sea community and grace 

and peace to you!  It has now been over a month since I began 

my work as Pastor/Head of Staff here at Chapel and what a 

great and challenging time it has been!  I have met so many 

wonderful and hospitable people, and yet, I look forward to the 

opportunity to get to know each of you personally.   

 

So far, I have been very, very busy!  Not only have I 

been unpacking numerous boxes, but I have also had many op-

portunities to serve.  Just a few of the opportunities include 

being present at a Habitat for Humanity house dedication, to a 

great week of Vacation Bible School, to committee and staff 

meetings, to extending pastoral care to those in need, to pre-

paring and leading worship on Sunday mornings, and so forth.  

By the way, this church has outstanding leadership!  I have a 

very capable and professional staff, and I have enjoyed working with and getting to know Chuck, 

Sheila, Tamara, Michael, Holly, and Katy.  I also moderated my first Session meeting and am very 

pleased with the dedication and the service of our active Elders.  

 

With this said, I think of how God called Abraham and Sarah in Genesis 12 to leave their 

home in Haran and to go to a new place of blessing.  This is a new day, a new season, for my ministry 

and for this congregation, and God is leading this church to its own ònew place of blessing.ó  In addi-

tion to this, I also think of the words from Jeremiah 29:11, where the prophet says, òFor I know the 

plans that I have for youéplans to prosper you and not to harm you, but plans to give you a hope 

and a future.ó  Know that God has a good plan for you and for this congregation! 

 

Indeed, God is up to something, and it is gaining momentum!  As a matter of fact, I sat at my 

desk the other day and noticed on it a fortune from a fortune cookie I got months, maybe even years 

ago.  Iõm not sure where it came from or how it ended up on my desk, but the message was intrigu-

ing and optimistic.  The fortune was:  òThe project you have in mind will soon gain momentum.ó  

Now, while I donõt usually pay much heed to fortune cookie predictions, I do believe that it bears 

some prophetic truth and application to our congregation.  Chapel by the Sea is changing, there is 

motion and movement taking place, and excitement is being generated.  Please be in daily prayer for 

me, our congregation, and our community as we have a ònew beginningó and we work toward dis-

cerning and fulfilling the plan that God has for us.  

 

Once again, my family and I are so honored and grateful to be here, and I personally look 

forward to serving God, this congregation, and this community for many years to come.  You may 

reach me by cell phone at (573) 822-8695 or by my church email address (steve@chapelbts.org), or 

by my personal email address (skypilot_mdiv@hotmail.com).  

 

    May you be richly and abundantly blessed! 

 

       In Christõs love, 

       Dr. Steve Adkison 

mailto:steve@chapelbts.org
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Highlights from the July 22  

Stated Session Meeting 
 

Minutes from the Stated Session Meeting of May 27 and the 

Congregational of June 8 were approved. 

 

Third quarter request of $600 for Christian Ed & Youth Activi-

ties was approved. 

 
The Baptism of Madeline Carolyn Campbell, daughter of 

Noelle and Nicholas Campbell was celebrated on July 20, 2014. 

Madeline was born December 24, 2013 in Leesburg, VA.  

 

Rev. Dr. Steve Adkison united in marriage Kristin Musick and 

Mitchell Burton at the beach on July 26, 2014. 

 

The Discipleship and Fellowship Committee has scheduled an 

òOld Fashion Picnicó on September 14, watch the Tidings and 

Bulletin for details. 

 

Session unanimously reaffirmed the covenant relationship of 

over twelve years with Shelia Morales (Parish Nurse), Lee Me-

morial Health System, Rev. Dr. Steve Adkison (Pastor), and 

Chapel by the Sea. We praise and thank God for the blessings 

this covenant relationship has provided to Chapel and the 

community of Ft. Myers Beach. 

 

The next Stated Session Meeting will be August 26 at 7:30 p.m.  
 

Adult Classes and   

Study Group Opportunities  

òSolomonõs Porch Discussion Groupó 
Next Tuesday, the Solomonõs Porch Discussion Group will 

continue a new study using Dr. Marcus J. Borgõs work, 

òSpeaking Christian:  Why Christian Words Have Lost 

Their Meaning and Power ñAnd How They Can Be Re-

stored.ó  Books (large print) are available for $14.00.  Come 

join us for a wonderful time of fellowship and study! 

Time and Location:  

Tuesdays, 3:00 p.m 

Room 4, Silver Hall 

Stewardship  

Update 
Year-to-Date Budget Receipts 

(as of 7/29/2014) 

$254,237.00 

 

Year-to-Date-Budget Needs 

(as of 7/31/2014) 

$303,061.00 

 
Capital Campaign Update  

Total Receipts-to-Date 

(as of 7/29/2014) 

$136,388.00 

 

Additional Anticipated Pledges 

(as of 7/29/2014) 

$32,749.00 

Mission & 

OutreachéImmokalee Soup 

Kitchen 
We go to the Soup Kitchen in Immokalee 

the 2nd Wednesday and 4th Friday of 

each month. Volunteers are needed. The 

bus leaves Chapel  at 9:30 a.m. and will  

also stop to pick up people off-island. To 

volunteer, sign up in Silver Hall or on the 

white Commitment Card.  Any questions, 

call Bill Turner (239) 357-9883. 

 

Godõs Table  

 Godõs Table is in need of menõs shorts, 

size 30-38; menõs t-shirts, small, medium, 

large; menõs underwear, small and me-

dium, and VOLUNTEERS! Bring any dona-

tions to the Chapel office or call Arlene 

Fisher at (513) 505-7635. 
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Operation Christmas Child  
 

The Mission & Outreach Committee is committed to 
support the Operation Christmas Child Shoebox Pro-

ject of Samaritanõs Purse. We are grateful to the many 

members of our church family who have participated 

in the past. We hope that you will continue your sup-

port and will encourage others to join you. 

 

Our shoebox gifts bring hope and the message of 

Godõs love to needy children in over 130 countries, 

worldwide. 

 

Shoebox gifts are not due until Novem-

ber, but it is time to consider what you 

will put in your box. These are such im-

portant gifts! Please begin with a prayer 

for the special needs of the children who 

will receive them. 

 

When representatives from Operation 

Christmas Child met with SIS (Sisters In 

Spirit) last spring, they told us priority 

items in our boxes should include school 

supplies. Children may not be able to 

attend school without them. Back-to-

school supplies are now on the store 

shelves at the most reasonable prices. 

 

School Supply Basics 

 

¶ Pencils ð It may take a parent a weekõs worth of wages to buy a pencil. 

 

¶ Pencil Sharpener  

 

¶ Notebook  ð These may cost a monthõs worth of wages.  You may buy a notebook or staple sheets of 

paper together to make one. 

 

¶ Eraser  ð When pages are filled with writing, children often erase them in order to have enough paper. 

 

¶ Crayons  ð It is not necessary to buy a large box of crayons.  A small box or 5 or 6 bright colors will de-

light a child who has never had crayons before. 

 

This is just the beginning. Eventually, you will want to include hygiene items, articles of clothing, and small 

toys.  The list is endless.  Let your imagination go to work. 


